Newsletter 3, March 2013


A sportsperson’s dilemma: To Tweet or not to Tweet?
Who knew that 140 characters could be so expensive? 

The Football Association (FA) has handed out fines in excess of £175,000 to footballers thus far who have decided to take to Twitter to vent their frustration or engage in inappropriate “banter”.  That’s nothing to say of the fines that individual clubs have imposed against players for being in breach of their respective social media policies. 

The FA has taken a strong stance on Twitter under the far reaching term of bringing the game into disrepute (Rule E3).  Every player thus far charged with an offence in relation to Twitter has either admitted it or been found guilty, which seems to indicate that such fines will be free-flowing so long as players are free to tweet. 

Fines are not the only punishment the FA has handed out in relation to statements made on Twitter.  Ruesha Littlejohn, a female professional footballer, was banned for 6 games for a second breach of Rule E3 (2) for inappropriate references to sexual orientation.  This decision indicates that when applicable the FA will go further than financial sanctions alone. 

Questionable comments are not solely the preserve of footballers.  Sanctions have also been handed down by the respective governing bodies of Snooker, Rugby (Union and League) and Cricket.  These punishments range from a fine coupled with a 2 week ban to a 3 month suspended ban. 

The wider ramifications of social media

Bans imposed by governing bodies are not all that athletes have to consider. Posts and comments can also have an effect on the reputation and brand of the individual.  Naysayers often draw attention to the privileged lives the talented few lead and some of the tweets posted do nothing more than provide fuel to already dis-enfranchised supporters. 

For example, Liam Ridgewell had the uncomfortable experience of having to explain why a (private) picture of him using £20 notes as toilet paper made its way on to Twitter.  It is questionable whether a picture of Stephen Ireland smoking a shisha pipe was the appropriate message to send to the thousands of young football supporters. Lance Armstrong’s battered public image was not helped when he tweeted the infamous picture of “his” 7 yellow jerseys defiantly displayed in his lounge in response to the overwhelming (and now accepted) findings of USADA.  Despite Mr Armstrong’s slickly presented confessional appearance on Oprah, the tweet arguably showed his true nature.

With the Advertising Standards Authority more than willing to clamp down on any attempts to use Twitter as an unofficial advertising platform, the direct financial benefit of Twitter is questionable.  Twitter undoubtedly raises the profiles of athletes, with many stating that the ability to “directly connect with fans” as a real bonus.  But this too has its drawbacks.  The prevalence and rise of trolling is a painful and often offensive repercussion of this open access.  Tom Daley, Fabrice Muamba, Micah Richards, Stan Collymore and Mark Halsey have all experienced such attacks. 

It is not only members of the public that are embroiled in “trolling”.  Footballer/philosopher Joey Barton recently apologised to Dietmar Hamann following a rather unsavoury Twitter exchange. Mr Barton no doubt received counsel that rather than be involved in lengthy and expensive defamation litigation to determine whether he was entitled to make such comments, it was safer and cheaper to make a well worded public apology http://www.joeybarton.com/apologies-dietmar-hamann/.

So where do we draw the line?  

It is clear that any organisation with members/employees needs to have a clear social media policy covering all mediums so that participants know what is expected of them. The individual policies could be as prescriptive or wide as the individual organisation requires.  Whilst a 75 page social media policy may be suitable for a Premier League football club with players attracting millions of followers, the English Tiddlywinks Association probably does not require such an in depth document.   Breaching the policy would be a contractual breach and therefore lead to a punishment, the ultimate sanction being dismissal/expulsion.  

Could organisations impose a blanket ban on social media?  

The question of whether organisations should simply prevent their members from using social media is a complicated one.  Even taking into consideration the right to freedom of expression (Article 10 of the European Convention on Human Rights), the question will center on whether organisations are being reasonable and justified in attempting to impose such a ban.  It could be argued that before looking to tie participants into binding contracts which can be breached by a hastily posted retort, the more appropriate method is to educate athletes and members on the potential pitfalls of social media. 

For advice on regulatory issues on social media or the drafting of social media policies please contact Christine Jackson or Nathan Talbott at Wright Hassall on 01926 88 66 88. 
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